THE






                
LIVERPOOL & DISTRICT CRICKET COMPETITION

The ECB Premier League in Lancashire
www.lpoolcomp.co.uk
Management Committee meeting held at Sefton Park CC on Tuesday 11th January 2011 at 6.00pm.  

Present:

Eric Hadfield (President)



Chris Weston (Hon Sec) 

Malcolm Barber (Hon Treasurer)

Alan Bristow (Club and Ground Chair)

Mike Leddy (Deputy Cricket Chair, Fixtures Secretary 3rd XIs)



The meeting commenced at circa pm. 


Malcolm Barber took the Chair. 

	Agenda item


	Recorded Minute



	1

Apologies

	· There were no apologies.



	2a

Fixture Secretary

(1st & 2nd XI’s) 

Report


	· Phil Lovgreen had not made a report as such to this meeting. In fairness he had however been in discussion with both CW and EH in respect of the 2011 fixtures.

· CW recounted in detail the discussions in respect of the fixtures and in particular to the discussions relating to be publication of the fixtures by PL on Monday 10th January. 

· PL had already done the fixtures when Lancashire CCC had written to Liverpool CC with their requirements for the use of their ground in 2011. This had meant that PL had had to redraft the fixtures completely. At the beginning of last week L CCC had come back to L CC with a new set of requirements which required further changes to the now re drafted fixtures. After complex e-mail and telephone discussions CW had written to M/C and to PL, PL had seemed to deal with this additional problem in a very sensible way. PL however was resisting giving a copy of the fixtures to EH as he was required to do for the check process and under the terms of the constitution - something that he had been reminded about formally in a letter from this committee to PL before Christmas. PL had never liked this idea of a check process; he seemed always to take the view that he was producing the fixtures and that there should be no discussion once he had done this. 

· PL had then simply put all of the fixtures onto the website yesterday. After consultation with colleagues CW had posted on the official website that any such fixtures from PL should be handled with care by the clubs as they were draft fixtures. A number of clubs had rung up pointing out difficulties with the fixtures. PL had withdrawn the fixtures very rapidly and repeatedly asked CW to take down the reprimand from M/C on the official website. His tone had been different, there was no hectoring and he alleged that he had made a “simple mistake”. Both CW and EH doubted this, feeling that PL simply wanted to hand out the stone tablets and not have any further discussion or check process on them. CW was having none of that. Our constitution was crystal clear on this point, we had checks and balances that had to take place - which had been the thrust of the post on the official website. 

· PL had now sent a full set of the fixtures to EH. This was real progress. It had only happened after the reprimand on the official website. CW repeated that dealing with PL or anyone else should not be this hard and was such a waste of our time and caused so much angst. The matter would probably need to be raised at the AGM. It should be clear to them already what was going on, but the point would perhaps have to be made yet again.
· EH was in the process of checking the fixtures, this was a marathon task. EH felt that he was on top of it but it was a long and complex process. The fixtures all needed laying out in a slightly different columnar way so that clashes came more obvious.

· ML was in the process of checking the 3rd XI fixtures.

· There was a problem with SP CC and the fixtures they had with their 5th XI. A meeting had been arranged for this coming weekend between Liverpool CC, Liverpool College and Sefton Park CC, to iron out difficulties between them over the scheduling of some of the fixtures changed in respect of the LCCC requirements for 2011. 
· CW was content that we now had sufficient information to be able to give coherent answers to the clubs at the AGM. 



	2b          Registration Sec's Report

	· EH reported that as usual at this time of the year there was little to report.

· There had been a few more registration of 3rd XI players.

· There had been a few attempts at transfers players without the proper paperwork, EH had dealt with this.



	3a

Minutes of previous meeting

and

Action Points


	· The Dec 2010 minutes were discussed. 
· The Dec 2010 minutes were then signed as a fair and accurate record of the meeting by the Chair. 
· The Action Points from the Dec  meeting were considered


	3b

Matters arising


	· Most of these would be taken en passant as usual.



	4

AGM 2011

Matters


	· It was agreed that EH would take the chair at the AGM.

· CW produced a full set of the proposals to AGM 2011. These needed to be considered in terms of their presentation and in some cases "blocking together" to save time would need to be agreed. 



	5a

Hon Treas Report
	· The Hon Treas again produced full copies of current bank statements and not just figures of account. 
· The accounts were not yet complete, a number of bills had not yet been covered, e.g. Northern CC's "late" bill for the U16/20 KO Cup catering was not covered yet.

· There were bits and pieces “to twiddle with” yet, e.g. Rainford CC had to be paid for having produced six (!) more qualified coaches in 2010, this was another part of the minor adjustments. 

· It seemed as though we would be producing a surplus this year. This was why we were able to subsidise the cost of providing computers and dongles etc. in 2011 and 2012.

· MB asked the rest of M/C to look over these draft figures and to advise him of those aspects of the accounts that it would be useful for MB to highlight during the meeting.

· A discussion followed on precisely how the PQS bills have been paid in the past. It was made clear that it ECB had never paid any of this money into our account, they had settled the invoices that we had collected and cleared directly with the suppliers. AB was clear that we had spent already any funds that ECB had allocated to as for PQS purposes! The L&DCC would be paying the balance for those remaining.

· MB would send the relevant documentation to CW as soon as possible. CW explained that he would be printing the documentation required for the AGM this coming weekend.

· There were no accounts left outstanding from the clubs, they had all paid before the 31st December. One club had actually paid twice! 
· EH had received a letter from FWH. CW had had something similar. They disputed the overall accuracy of the fines upon them in particular those for captain’s cards. 
· Parkfield Liscard CC had made similar complaints to M/C over having been fined when they had actually submitted captain’s cards. More discussion followed.



	5b
Website Matters


	· lpoolcomp

· MB had an appointment over this later this week. 
· AB gave his feedback over the website.

· EH advised that PL had made another formal request to have full administration rights on play cricket restored to him so that he could put up the fixtures. The matter was discussed at length. M/C was clear that, on the basis of current never mind historical evidence, this would not be a sensible thing to do. The request was unanimously denied. EH would inform PL.

· play cricket
· There was little to report here. There would be the usual annual revamping of the site at some point before the new season. 



	6
Cricket Chairman's Report


	· There could be no report from John R.

· EH reported that PL had posed another question that in some way had started to involve MCUA (?) He had a question in respect of cricket balls. Maghull CC had been on to him about buying cricket balls. CW had confirmed that it was not mandatory for a club to buy cricket balls from the league supplier David Dunkley, league regulations controlled the type of ball that was to be used, not the supplier. Why Maghull had asked PL about this was something of a mystery. The matter had been dealt with some time ago by CW and Ray Rigby..

· A PQS training package was shown by EH on his computer. The material was full of good information but would not be very useful in a teaching situation given that the information was presented in such small type and with multiple bullet points.



	7
Club & Ground Chairman's Report
	· As usual AB was to send his report to CW by e-mail ( subsequently attached below):
· Only 16 clubs out of 36 responded at all. Most accepted the general comments made but there were concerns about using 2008/09 ground assessments. 
· Some were concerned about umpire's comments. Seem to lack consistency.

· Some clubs have submitted action plans to overcome deficiencies 
· Only 2 clubs out of 13 have responded to PQS reports though 5 others did send holding replies. 
· Two clubs now want to take part in 2011 if we continue and had changed their minds over PQS. 
· We covered 12 clubs in 2009 plus 2 clubs covered by Wales CB and 1 by LCB. This leaves 8 clubs to do in 2011 though 2 of these declined in 2010.

· A discussion followed. 16/36 replies was not acceptable. It was suggested that the matter be raised at the AGM in general terms. The fact that AB was not able to be present at this meeting complicated the issue in terms of dealing with detailed questions might arise on club and ground matters. 
· It is even less acceptable that there had been only 2/12 PQS based replies received, although 5 other clubs had sent holding responses. It was agreed that the club should be chased.



	8
Hon Secretary's 

Report 


	· As usual the Hon Sec hoped to be brief, most of the items he was to raise had already been dealt with by e-mail; this had been a deliberate action on his part so as not further to congest the already overloaded agenda.

· The Surface mail correspondence was discussed first.
· All letters as per the Dec 2010 M/C meeting had been sent and M/C kept abreast of developments that followed from these.
· CW had put a note into the minutes from the last meeting to cover the post Embee Cup draw period and the malign influence shown by PL during that period of time. He had also copied this note to Cricket Committee so that people would be aware that PL was still being extraordinarily difficult over things that really ought to be quite straightforward. He had been proven to be wrong and this was the sub text and the driver behind the bluster. It wasted so much time.

· No other surface mail had been received by the Hon Sec.
· The E mail correspondence was then discussed.
· CW had circulated his contemporaneous notes from the League Cricket Conference meeting at Moseley CC on Saturday 8th  January 2011 and considered in some detail two matters arising from that meeting

· Tier 5 licences for Category 3 (not exempt) players i.e. the overseas players often simplistically called “professionals” had been looked at in some detail by UKBA for clubs in North Yorkshire and South Durham. Presumably this was because there was a large office of UKBA in Newcastle. One club had fallen foul of the process having made a minor administrative error in respect of a South African player who had been allowed to return home during the season and return again without having followed the exact and laid down procedure. This was only a minor administrative error but the club had had its licence categorisation downgraded from category A to category B and an Action Plan had been constructed for them to restore them from category B back to category A. The sting in the tail had been that the club had been charged £1,000 for the writing of this plan and this £1000 had to be paid within 21 days. If a club did not pay within this timeframe then they lost their Tier 5 license all together. This seemed to be something of a fine upon the club. CW took the view that our member clubs should be warned; this could possibly take place at the AGM. A brief discussion followed and it was felt that it was best to put a notice on the website. MB would take the information from the notes from the meeting at Moseley and use this to draft a note to put on the website along the lines of “take care with UKBA”. 
· There had been President's Cup changes for 2011. Only three Premier Leagues were left in this competition, all the rest had withdrawn. Even if the AGM voted in favour of this competition the L&DCC could not now enter it in 2011 because of these changes. There would now be just one competition. There would be no separate competition for feeder leagues i.e. the so-called Cedric Rhoades Cup was abandoned.  The 3 Premier Leagues would be seeded and put into the competition after a couple of rounds. The final winner would receive the President's Cup, the runner up the Cedric Rhoades Cup.
· CW's role with ECB and the Twenty 20 KO Cup in 2011 was discussed.



	 9
Publicity & Sponsorship  Matters

	· There were no items relating to this topic.

	10
LCB/ECB/

LCC Matters


	· These matters such as they were, had been touched on elsewhere. 


	11
AOB


	· MB reported that things were moving with the Handbook. MB suggested that it would be useful to mention at the AGM that the club information that would be going into the handbooks for 2011 would be downloaded from the website in the middle of February. MB would also put a posting on the website to this effect as well.

· Progress on the introduction of the laptops was in hand. Dates were being sought by MB at which the training sessions could take place.


	12
Dates of next meetings

	· AGM Tuesday 18th Jan 2011 at Bootle CC:  M/C at 6.30pm: Clubs at 7.30 pm
· M/C Tues 8th / 15th February Parkfield Liscard CC 6.00 pm, discussion followed, it was not possible to resolve the issue at this meeting it would be fixed by e-mail correspondence.

· The date was later confirmed as Wed 23rd Feb 2011 at Parkfield Liscard CC
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